MASTERS CLUB HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING
Date: July 15, 2020          Time:   6:30 p.m.                          Location: Teleconference
Call to Order
· Confirmation of Quorum
· Board Members Present:  Frank Zucco, Tom Holm, Jamie Hahl, Wally Wenger, Bart Keller, Robert Glandon,  Dineen Lavelle,
· Committee Members Present:     
· Residents in Attendance:    
· Acceptance of  June  Minutes
· Review and approval of Financial Report –   Two homes have not responded to balance inquiries for their dues. Collection letters will be sent by LCM.
Treasurer's Report
Bart reviewed monthly expenditures, shown below.  A complete Financial Report may be obtained by request to the MCHOA treasurer, Bart Keller.   The financial report was approved. 
	MCHOA Balance Sheet
	
	June 2020

	
	Income
	Expenditures

	Checking and Savings
	$125,816.80
	

	LESS Statutory Reserves*
	$50,000.00
	

	Total Operating **
	$ 37,619.05
	

	Total Reserves
	$ 38,197.75
	

	Office Supplies
	
	$ 74.00

	LCM
	
	$ 425.00

	Legal Services
	
	

	Insurance/Taxes
	
	

	Utility – Water   
	
	$ 222.00  

	Utility - Electric
	
	$ 34.00 

	Trash/Recycle: Waste Management
	
	$ 1,245.00

	Landscape Maintenance/Sprinkler
	 
	                                                          $ 3,050.00                                      

	Fence Repair/Painting
	
	$ 753.00 

	Trees/Irrigation/shrubs
	
	

	Social/Community Events
	
	 

	Total Major Expenses
	
	                                                       $  5,803.00


*Colorado law. C.R.S. 38-33.3-209.5(1)(b)(IX) provides that a Reserve Study Policy must be put in place by HOAs.  The MCHOA Reserve Study determined we must keep $50,000 in savings for emergencies.

Reports

Landscaping Committee **
There have been many sprinkler system problems this year. All of these are being resolved one at a time. Wally is checking into a rebuilt pump as ours is not working efficiently. 
The area coming into the second entrance has edging coming out of the ground. This is on the radar for efficient solutions. 
Achitectural Control Committee
Tom and Wally have walked the neighborhood looking at the dead trees. There are many dead trees and bushes throughout the neighborhood. Several homeowners have responded that they are being told by tree experts to wait one year before removing them. They may come back after this past harsh winter.
Fence Committee

Todd  has completed the  fence repairs for this year. 
Social Committee
The Summer Social will be on hold indefinitely until further notice due to the COVID-19 situation. 
We have several new neighbors this year. We hope everyone gets to meet each other. 

Homeowners Issues and Concerns

Many recreational vehicles being parked along Mount Royal. Some have been obstructing views while drivers attempt to go around them. If any are parked in one spot more than 72 hours, you may call the Castle Rock Police to handle the situation.
There is a basketball hoop that is placed in the middle of a cul-de-sac blocking the drive. A warning letter is being sent to the homeowner.

Reminder: the parking areas of our neighborhood are for visitors. Please be mindful of your neighbors. If you think anyone is taking advantage, and you would like to make a formal complaint, a picture of the license plate and house number will be needed.   
****Reminder: trash cans are to be brought in and out of sight after trash pickup every Thursday.

New Business

Jim McKay has been removed as our administrator for our Blue Host Web Site. Bart Keller is now the point of contact and administrator. 
Meeting Closure
· Next meeting: August 18, 6:30 PM Hahl residence 2904 Masters Ct.***outside – Social Distance*** 
· Motion made and carried to adjourn
